
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
1250 W Alder St • Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • (509) 575-2490 

November 21 , 2018 

Jim Cach 
Coleman Oil Company 
529 E. Kennewick Avenue 
Kennewick, WA 99336 

Re: Ecology Approval of Draft Supplemental Remedial Investigation Report 

• Site Name: 
• Site Address: 
• Facility/Site ID: 
• ERTS ID No.: 
• Agreed Order No.: 

Dear Jim Cach: 

Coleman Oil Biodiesel Spill 
3 E Chehalis St. , Wenatchee 
83844381 
671575 
DE 15389 

The following table summarizes versions of the Supplemental Remedial Investigation (SRI) 
Report submitted to the Department of Ecology (Ecology) to date: 

Version Submitted.to Ecology Ecology Comments Sent 
August 8, 2018 August 16, 2018 
October 1, 2018 October 11 , 2018 
November 8, 2018* 

*date received by Ecology 

Notwithstanding some minor comments presented below, Ecology hereby considers this 
document to be complete, pending public review and comment. Please note that the SRI Report 
will not be considered "Final" until the following actions have occurred: 

• Ecology has approved an SRI Report Addendum presenting results of sediment 
sampling and the proposed MW-13 investigation. A work plan has been submitted to 
Ecology for review, and Ecology has provided preliminary comments on the MW-13 
investigation via email. 

• The SRI Report and SRI Report Addendum have completed public review. Ecology 
will submit both documents for public review once the Addendum has been approved 
by Ecology. 



Jim Cach 
November 21, 2018 
Page 2 

The following are Ecology's minor comments on the latest version of the SRI Report (received 
November 8, 2018): 

• There are two incorrect table references on the bottom of page 48. The existing text 
should be changed to reference groundwater (Table 8) and sediment (Table 7). 
Ecology has not performed an exhaustive check of table, figure, and appendices 
references to see if any other references are incorrect. 

• Ecology Comment on Figure 11 - Cross Section B-B' . Ecology previously noted that 
there were two locations labeled SS04 on this cross section. The latest version of the 
SRI report submitted to Ecology still shows two locations labeled SS04. 

• The most recent hard copy of the SRI report appendices received by Ecology (August 
31, 2018) does not include Appendix N (TEE). Please mail a hard copy of the latest 
version of Appendix N (TEE) so we can append it for our file record. 

• The electronic version of Appendices is within a compiled electronic version of the 
entire report dated October 1, 2018. Ecology will need an updated version of the 
entire report (PDF version) on DVD for use for public review. 

• The title of the last comment on the bottom of page 18 in the October 1, 2018 cover 
letter from HydroCon has a typo (net-now Table 4). 

Once the Addendum has been approved by Ecology, please send me both the complete SRI 
Report and SRI Report Addendum in PDF format on DVD for our use in public review. 

Please feel free to call me at (509) 454-7835 or email me at frank.winslow@ecy.wa.gov with any 
questions. 

Sincerely yours, 

Frank P. Winslow 
Cleanup Site Manager 
Central Region Office 
Toxics Cleanup Program 

cc: Craig Hultgren, HydroCon 
Patrick Wicks, EEC 


